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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are providing an update on the Building A project at Rocky River Public School that we 
confirmed on 1 July 2024. 

The department has awarded a contract to Kelso Services to relocate all the services such as 
water, gas and electricity away from Building A during the Summer School Holidays. Kelso 
Services will also work with Telstra to relocate the data feed to Building E. 

Due to these services being located underground, earth moving equipment such as excavators 
will be on the school grounds during the holiday period. 

This relocation work is to allow for the safe demolition of Building A in early 2025 and to limit 
disruption to school operations. 

Demolition and rebuild 

The department will open the tender period for a design consultant in December 2024. The 
tender is scheduled to be awarded to the consultant in February 2025 with design work 
beginning during Term 1 2025. 

It is anticipated that demolition work will begin in the first half of 2025. 

Managing work over summer 

The services work will take place between 7am and 6pm and we will ensure they are carried 
out safely and efficiently to minimise impacts to the community. 

For more information on how construction impacts will be managed, please scan the QR code 
or visit the School Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts in your community. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our 
highest priority. We will keep you updated. 

If you have any questions about this planned work, please contact us on 1300 
482 651 or schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Please note our community phone and email are staffed Monday to Friday, 9am 
to 5pm. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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